WATER DISTRICT #63
2021 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 11, 2021
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Clinton Pline at 1:03 P.M.

The roll call was taken as this meeting was held virtually. (see attached list) All
Advisory Committee members were present at the meeting. Randy Davison, Mike
Houston and Laine Paquin attended via Zoom.

Chairman Pline introduced the Advisory Committee members and stated they
would all like to remain on the committee. A motion to retain the current
Advisory Committee was made by Ron Platt and seconded by Richard Durrant.
The motion passed with all in favor.

The 2020 Annual Meeting minutes were sent out via e-mail prior to this meeting.
Chairman Pline asked if there were any corrections. None being heard it was
moved by Richard Durrant to approve the 2020 Annual Meeting minutes as
submitted. Second by Martin Galvin. Motion passed with all in favor.

A motion was made to pass Resolution A by Richard Durrant. Second by Ron Platt.
Motion passed with all in favor.

Chairman Pline asked Rex Barrie to review the change in Resolution C. Rex
explained the addition of the wording by adding “and that Mike D. Meyers” this
change was added to speed the process of the meeting. A motion to accept
Resolutions B thru J was made by Jim Payne. Second by Martin Galvin. Motion
passed with all in favor.

Chairman Pline asked Mike Meyers to explain Resolution 2021-1. Mike noted that
this resolution was to allow the Water District to continue working with Idaho
Power Company on cloud seeding for the 2020/2021 season. Mike stated that the
Advisory Committee had approved this with a maximum of $125,000 being set.
Mike asked Cynthia Clark with IDWR to review the Idaho Water Resources Board
commitment to provide additional funding to Idaho Power for 2021. She
explained the Boards position and stated they were providing funding in the
Boise, Wood River and Upper Snake Basin’s. A motion was made by Ray Nebekur



to approve Resolution 2021-1. Second by Ron Platt. Motion passed with all in
favor.

Secretary Sam Rosti called for nominations for Chairman. A motion was made by
Larry Story to elect Clinton Pline as Chairman for 2021. Second by Alan Newbill.
Motion passed with all in favor.

Chairman Clinton Pline called for nominations for Secretary. A motion was made
by Martin Galvin to elect Sam Rosti as Secretary for 2021. Second by Jim Payne.
Motion passed with all in favor.

Chairman Pline asked Rex Barrie to give the Watermaster’s report. Rex
summarized the 2020 Watermasters report stating the season began with above
average snow pack but as the winter come to a close the snow pack had
decreased resulting in not filling the system. Lucky Peak failed to fill by 64,848 AF.
This resulted in below normal Rental Pool activity with only 1457 AF being used
for flow augmentation. Rex stated the Mike was making great strides in the upper
basin and hopes to finish up Mores Creek in 2021. Rex also reported that there
are several more water rights on drains that will need to be administered going
forward. Bank balances were reported at Money Market, $284,400.11, Checking,
$4,707.25 and State Investment at $51,484.67. A motion to approve the
Watermasters report was made by Richard Durrant. Second by Ray Nebekur.
Motion passed with all in favor.

Chairman Pline asked Mike Meyers to give the Deputy Watermasters report. Mike
reviewed the Upper Basin work that has been completed so far and reported on
the number of sites that are in compliance and being administered by the water
district. Mike also reviewed the Dixie Drain water call and reported that all
diversions were now in compliance and being administered. A motion was made
by Alan Newbill to approve the Deputy Watermasters report. Second by Marty
Galvin. Motion passed with all in favor.

Chairman Pline ask Mike to review the 2020 budget and the 2021 proposed
budget. Mike explained the 2020 financial statement and with thru the proposed
2021 budget details. Mike stated that he and Rex felt the assessments could
remain at $290,000.00 and showed several items that were reduced for 2021. A
motion to approve the 2021 budget was made by Richard Durrant. Second by Ray
Nebekur. Motion passed with all in favor.



Mike gave a brief update on the issues with Barber Dam and reported that the
new owners were working closely with IDWR, the Water District and water users
to resolve the issues related to Barber going off line during the irrigation season.

Chairman Clinton Pline asked Laine Paquin, Area Manager for the Snake River
Area office, BOR to give an update. Lanie reported on several topics including the
Snake River Feasibility Study, Water Smart program and Anderson Ranch Dam
raise. Lanie stated the project was moving forward with EIS studies made possible
by the WINN Act in congress. The raise, if completed would increase the capacity
of Anderson Ranch by 29-thousand-acre feet. She reported on the mitigation
plans related to a three- or four-year project and how the BOR is looking to
reduce impacts to space holders. Rex Barrie asked Lanie if there were any updates
on the Cat Creek project. Lanie reported that there are no new developments
with the Cat Creel project.

Chairman Pline asked Gary Spackman, Director IDWR for his presentation.
Director Spackman deferred to Matt Anders to give a report on 2020 water year.
Matt had several slides showing total storage, evaporation, operational loss and
natural flow. Matt also reported that IDWR had received 47 comments on the re-
fill agreement and that IDWR staff was reviewing the comments and would have a
response once the review was complete.

Director Spackman reported on the current state wide snow pack map provided
by IDWR with weekly updates. Gary stated that most parts of the state were
below normal and that the Boise as of January 11, 2021 was at 88 percent of
average. Director Spackman reported on the Barber Dam issue and that IDWR had
contracted with Power Engineers out of Ketchum Idaho to review the proposals
from the Barber Dam owners and operators. IDWR has a keen interest in getting
the problems worked out and will continue to work with the water users, Water
District#63 and the Barber Dam folks. Gary also reported on a dispute resolution
with the City of Nampa over waste water from the treatment plant. Gary spoke
about the Cat Creek project and that nothing was moving very fast.



Chairman Clinton Pline asked Paul Arrington with Idaho Water Users Association
for an update on state issues. Paul reported that the Governors State of the State
address included a proposal for 60 Million dollars for water projects. Paul also
reported and several bills pending in the Legislature including changes to 43-209,
42-612 and Idaho’s trespass law. Paul thanked the committee for the continued
support of the intern program. Paul also talked about the upcoming IWUA annual
meeting being held virtually this year. Paul talked to the group about the
Governors Salmon work group and the report that has been completed.

Chairman Pline asked Sam Rosti to give the Audit report. Sam stated that the
audit had been completed by Gary Merkle and that anyone wishing to review the
audit could contact Rex or Mike for a copy. It was moved by Richard Durrant to
accept the 2019 Audit Report. Second by Alan Newbill. Motion passed with all in
favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:05 P.M.

Clinton C Pline Sam Rosti
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Andrews Ditch Tree Top Ranches

Ann Morrison

Robin-lee Beusan

Ann Wilson

Arrowrock Power Plant

Atwell Ditch

Bahler Ditch

Ballentyne Ditch

Mike Harrison

Barber Power Plant

Ted Sorensen

Barber Pump

Baxter Ditch Dan Bilboa

Baxter Ditch David Erlebach

Baxter Ditch Lamar Roche

Boise City Canal Company

Mike Harrison

Boise Valley Irrigation Ditch Co.

Mike Harrison - Mike Turk

Bowman Swisher Ditch Mike Houston

Mike Houston

Bowman Swisher Jim Thorpe

Bubb Ditch

Mike Harrison

C.L. “Butch” Otter Pump

Caldwell Highline Ditch Mason Creek

Marty Galvin

Caldwell Highline Franklin Ditch

Laura Wilder

Caldwell Lowline Canal

Mark Zirsky - Allen Newbil

Campbell Canal

Canyon County Ditch

Jim Payne - Plip Phillips

Capital View Irrigation District Pump




City of Idaho City

Kenny Everhart

Conway Hamming Ditch 1

Hal Nickle

Conway Hamming Ditch Al Russell

Conway Hamming Island Woods

Crawforth Pump

Danskin Bock Creek

Discovery

Eagle Island

Ester Simplot Park

Robin-lee Beusan

Eureka Ditch #1

Eureka Ditch #2

Fairview Acres Lateral

Kolby Fulcher - Lou Landry

Farmers Co-Op Ditch Company Final

Rod Neilson

Farmers Union Canal

Sam Rosti

Golden Gate Irrigation District

Graham Gilbert Ditch Laguna Point HOA

Graham Gilbert Ditch Streamside HOA

Graham Gilbert Ditch Westover

Haas Ditch

Hart Davis Ditch Company

Mike Harrison

Island Highline Ditch

Kathryn Albertson Park

Robin-lee Beusan

Lakemoor Water Users

Lemp Ditch

Little Pioneer Canal

Craig Grooves

Lower Centerpoint Ditch

Lucky Peak Nursery Pump

Lucky Peak Power Plant

Ron Platt




Mace Catlin Ditch Company

Mace Mace Ditch Company

Hal Nickle

Mammon Ditch Company

Mary Ann Williams Park

Robin-lee Beusan

McConnel Island Ditch

McCurry Pump

McGuire Subdivision Carl Kipp
McManus Teater Ditch Tyler Lund
McManus Teater Ditch (Simplot Pump)

Middleton Irrigation Association Marty Galvin
Middleton Mill Ditch Company Jim Payne

New Dry Creek Ditch Company

Ron Sedlceck

New Union Ditch Company

New York Canal

Dan Shaerborn - Bob Carter - Tom Ritthaler - Ron Platt

Notus Canal

Carl Hayes

Osprey Property Owners Association, Inc.

Paradise Homeowners Association

Parma Ditch Company

Penitentiary Canal

Bob Carther - Tom Ritthaler

Phyliss Canal

Mark Zirsky - Allen Newbil

Pioneer Dixie Ditch Company

Quinns pond

Robin-lee Beusan

Ranch Subdivision HOA

Kung Han - Lilongo Han

Randy Davison

Randy Davison

Raymond Thurman

Richard Portor

Ridenbaugh Canal

Greg Curtis - Michael Comeskey

River Run Homeowners Assoc.

Craig Grooves




Riverside Canal

Vern Case - Larry Story

Riverside Village Homeowners Association

Rocks Water

Rod Daniel Weston

Rossi Mill Ditch

Mike Harrison

Sandy Point

Settlers Canal

David Vail

Seven Suckers Ditch Company

Shakespeare Festival Pump

Shipley Pump

Siebenberg Ditch Company

SLMA Propertys

Spring Shores

Stutheit Pump

Suez Water Idaho

Kurt Newbry

Surprise Valley Pump

Ann Dickey - Laura Nieslon

Thomas Aiken Ditch

Thurman Mill Ditch Company

Jim Rosetti

Town of Atlanta

Kenny Everhart

Trinity Springs

Twin Springs #1

Upper Center Point Ditch Company

Upper Hass Ditch

Vale Island Pump

Tyler Lund

Wagner Pump

Warms Springs Ditch Company

Wilderness Ranch Owners Association, Inc.

Kenny Everhart

Woods Homeowners Association




Gary Spackman - Matt Anders - Ethan Geisler - Kala Golden - Kara

IDWR Fergson - Cynthia Clark
BOR lanie Paquin - Bryan Horsburgh - Ryan Hedrick
IWUA Paul Arrington - Kathryn Hartman
NOAA Troy Lundquist
Idaho Power Mel Kunkle
Flood 10 Mike Dimmick
Rick Stull

Jared Whitehead




